
Deer Lagoon Meeting, Tuesday, 

Aug 5
th

 , 2014 

Please come and enjoy our Potluck 

at 5:30PM on Tuesday Aug 5
th

.  

Please note our regular meeting time 

in 6:30PM! 

 

BUSY TIMES 
CRITTER WORKSHOP:  We had a 

great turn out of children at the Tilth 

Sunday Farmer’s Market.  It’s so 

gratifying to see their eyes light up as 

their creation takes shape, AND to see 

their entry in the Fair!.  Many thanks 

to:  Gary Kay, Tori Johnson, Phyllis 

Rainey, Roland Prochaska, and Judy 

Prochaska for helping.  Thanks to 

Chris Williams for bringing a great 

supply of critter making product.  And 

thanks to Tilth for Hosting our event. 

 

DEER LAGOON DISPLAY:  

Another creative activity that 

involved a lot of hours to make a 30” 

wooden “9” followed by a Ferris 

wheel in keeping with the 2014 theme 

"90 Years of Family Fun".  A great 

combined effort with: Tori Johnson, 

Gary Kay, Phyllis Rainey, Chuck 

Prochaska, Tarey Kay, and other 

volunteers. 

QUILT DISPLAY:  New project for 

our Grange is the brainchild of Terry 

Permenter.  The display was a step by 

step demonstration of a simple design 

to use for making a quilt and donating 

it to organizations that support our 

wounded warriors.  It was manned 

and created by Rhonda Permenter, 

Tarey Kay and Gary Kay. 

 

AGRICULTURE DEPARTMENT:  

The process of putting on this portion 

of the Fair comes in several stages 

with a lot of help. Cleaning and 

staging; taking in entries, judging 

entries, staging the exhibits and 

entries, and ultimately the clean-up.  

During the Fair Stewards really make 

the whole event a success.  Judges:  

Janet Hall, Rob Hallbauer; Bruce 

Eckholm; Pam Nodus, Andrea Linton, 

Judy Kaplan, Anza Muenchow, Karen 

Knight, Judy Prochaska, and Phyllis 

Rainey.  Other volunteers were:  Mark 

Wilson, Mike Seraphinoff, Susan 

Prescott, Pat Prochaska, Ziva 

Naphtali, Kathy Maxwell, Rob 

Hallbauer, Ken Schillinger, Roland 

and Peter Prochaska, Nate Duffy and 

Mari Nosal.  (What a crew! and we 

are worked well together.)  The 

STEWARDS were incredible:  Phyllis 

Rainey, Rob Hallbauer, Tom and 

Irene Talbot, Louise Stanley, Karen 

Knight, Pat Prochaska, Andrea 

Linton, Tori Johnson, Bliss Knorp, 

Warner, Bruce Terry, Ziva Naphtali, 

Mary Ann Kois, Mary Alice Kois, 

Aalyah Kois-Jacob, Phil and Jean 

Nelson, Linda and Leonard Good, Judy 

Kaplan, John Lee, Kristi Johanson-

Abat, Dan Abat, Nate Duffy, John 

Hannam, Pam Nodus, and Mark 

Wilson. 

 

ISLAND COUNTY POMONA 
Plan on attending the Island County 

Pomona at South Camano Grange 

Saturday Aug 9
th,

 so that Deer Lagoon 

is well represented.  We often carpool 

to this event to keep transportation cost 

down.  Call Ken, Gary, or Chuck to let 

one of us know.  The schedule of 

events is coffee and pastry at 10am, 

business meeting at 11am, and lunch 

immediately following. 

 

PAINT NEEDED BADLY 
Our building is in need of a really good 

roof/gutter cleaning followed by a 

scrapping/priming/minor repair job so 

that it can be painted!!!  Gary and 

Tarey Kay, along with Ken and Marta 

Schillinger have purchased exterior 

paint for the building once it is ready.  

WORK PARTY WILL BE IN 
AUGUST!  Watch for the flyer!. 

 



NEW RELATIONSHIP 
South Whidbey Yacht (SWYC) will 

be using our hall for their monthly 

meetings starting Aug. 20
th

.  This will 

be a good relationship for both 

groups.   

 

MASTER’S MESSAGE 
Dear Brothers and Sisters,  

Here we are with the summer going 

by rapidly. I haven’t much to report this 

month, except the Island County Area Fair is 

underway (earlier than normal), and our 

members have been busy doing their part 

(and then some). Our next project will no 

doubt be paint prep and application on the 

hall. Now is when we could use some 

younger members to populate a ladder or 

two on the high areas! 

Our next regular meeting is Aug. 5
th

, and I 

hope to see everyone there (don’t forget the 

potluck starts at 5:30). We also have 

Pomona on August 9
th

 at SCG. In August or 

maybe September, I hope to get everyone to 

help with a clean-up party at the hall. It’s 

looking a little shabby, and some cleaning 

would make a big difference. 

Fraternally Yours, 

Master: Deer Lagoon Grange 

#846  

Ken Schillinger 
PO Box 822 

Langley, WA         98260  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DEER LAGOON 
AUGUST NEWSLETTER 

• COMMUNITY SERVICE 

• GRANGE FOOD BASICS 

• Whidbey Area Fair 

• LEGISLATIVE ACTIVITIES 

• YOUTH PROJECTS 

• PROVIDE DICTIONARIES 

FREE TO THIRD GRADE 

STUDENTS. 

American Values American Values American Values American Values ––––    Hometown Hometown Hometown Hometown 

RootsRootsRootsRoots    

EDITOR:  Chuck 
    Grange Website: 

   < www.deerlagoongrange.com > 
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